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NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
13 October 2017
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz. 
READERS AND WRITERS STARTS NOW!

Nelson Arts Festival has just begun, and the ever-popular Page & Blackmore Readers and Writers programme runs until 23 October. Sit back, listen, and think, as those who spend their lives writing about our world share their work with you. Ask questions, discuss and discover, meet authors, have your books signed and browse the Page & Blackmore bookstall.
Today Friday 13 October join Nicola Galloway at 12.30 pm, talking about ‘My Homegrown Kitchen’.

On Saturday 14 October hear Toby Morris reading from his children’s books at 10.30 am; at 1.30 pm you can hear Adam Dudding on ‘Fatherhood and Literary Life’; and at 3.30 pm, Steve Braunias ‘A Glutton Confesses’.

Sunday 15 October starts with a Thinking Brunch at 11am on the question, ‘Is Nelson Still an Arts Council?’ Later, at 1.30 pm hear Anthony Byrt on ‘Travels Through Contemporary Art’ and at 3.30 pm, Catherine Chidgey on ‘Found Prose’.

All these shows take place at the Granary Festival Café at Founders Park, Atawhai Drive, Nelson, and tickets cost $16. 

BOOKINGS:
Theatre Royal Nelson: Mon-Fri, 10am-4pm, 03 548 3840 ext 2.
Nelson i-SITE: Mon-Fri, 9am-5pm; Sat & Sun 9am-4pm, 03 548 2304.
Richmond Mall: Mon-Fri, 9am-5pm; Sat, 9am-4.30pm; Sun, 10am-3.30pm.
ONLINE through TicketDirect
CONTINUE THE CONVERSATION AT NELSON LIBRARY

On the Tuesdays after each weekend of Readers and Writers sessions, 17 & 24 October, you are invited to the Elma Turner Library to ‘continue the conversation’. Come along to discuss which events you really enjoyed, or not, over a cup of coffee. On Tuesday 17 October they will be discussing Nicola Galloway, Toby Morris, Adam Dudding, Steve Braunias, Anthony Byrt and Catherine Chidgey.

NELSON ROMANCE WRITERS NEWS AND COMPETITION WINNERS

Convenor Annika Ohlson-Smith sends this report:

The results of the Nelson Romance Writers’ Short Story Competition 2017, which was judged by Angela Bissell, have just been announced. The winners, with judge’s comments, are:

Category 1: Published & Self-Published Writers

‘Winter Wine’ by Yvonne Walus, Auckland.

A short story comprised entirely of Tweets was so unexpected and I loved it. A 

clever idea that made for a fast-paced and entertaining read. And, it delivered 

not only a romance but a wonderful scenic tour of New Zealand!
Category 2: Unpublished Writers (18+)

‘Frozen In Time’ by Louise Bramley, Wairoa.

A lovely depiction of setting in the beginning which sets the scene for 

romance, and an equally lovely surprise twist later in the story.

Category 3: Senior Students (under 18)

‘An Unsuspecting Love’ by Summer Vartan, Upper Hutt.

It’s great to see diversity in romantic fiction and this story delivers with a

lovely surprise ending.

Supreme Overall Winner:

‘Winter Wine’ by Yvonne Walus, Auckland.

All three winners will receive a big prize basket with lovely things from our very generous sponsors. The overall winner will also get a special certificate. The winning stories will be published in RWNZ ‘Heart to Heart’ later this month. 

Our next meeting takes place tomorrow, Saturday 14 October, 2 am at the National Party Office, corner of Quarantine & Waimea Roads, Nelson. We will be sorting out the prize baskets for our competition winners, and then we look forward to a mini-workshop by Lorna Croft on ‘Show versus Tell’. Visitors are always welcome. Contact Annika on 03-548 5561, allan-annika@xtra.co.nz
POETRY READING IN NELSON TOMORROW
Come to Volume Bookshop, 15 Church Street, on Saturday 14 October at 2 pm to hear Evangeline Riddiford Graham, one of the new wave of Auckland poets and an ex-Nelson resident, read from her book of poems ‘Ginesthoi’.

‘Ginesthoi’, or ‘Let it be done’, believed to be the only surviving written word in the hand of Cleopatra VII, is the impetus for this series of poems by Graham. These tightly-woven poems scroll through history, empathising with the past and lingering on its archaeological and allegorical bones.

NEWS FROM THE BRANCH COMMITTEE

The Top of the South branch committee is always busy on behalf of our members, and at our meeting on Monday we discussed a number of projects that are in the pipeline.

Courage Day – the New Zealand name for the International Day of the Imprisoned Writer – takes place on Wednesday 15 November. Gaelynne Pound and Dana Wensley are organising an event to recognise this day at Volume Bookshop in Nelson at 5.30 pm, including readings from works of some of the writers who are currently being persecuted around the world.

We are hoping that Ray Berard, who is the delegate to NZSA National Council for both the Canterbury and Top of the South branches, will be able to visit the area in November, perhaps getting over to Marlborough as well as Nelson/ Tasman. Canadian-born Ray was the winner of the Ngaio Marsh Debut Novel award in 2016 for his novel ‘Inside the Black Horse’. 

Page & Blackmore Booksellers are generously continuing their sponsorship of the national short story competition which the branch runs. We are delighted that Lorna Croft will be taking on the job of competition organiser for 2018.

More information on these – and other – events will follow soon. Meanwhile, the Writing Retreat at Rai Valley on 27-29 October is fully booked; many thanks to organiser Dave Briggs for his hard work with this.
MARLBOROUGH WRITERS NEXT MEETING

Marlborough Writers meet on the third Tuesday of the month, 5 – 7 pm, in the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 17 October. First there will be an exchange of information by those present, followed by readings of the members’ responses to the writing challenge, which is four lines of rhyming poetry on the word ‘fruit’.
Visitors are always welcome. Goin donation requested towards website costs.  For more information contact Sushi Stewart at treehutcats@gmail.com 
PICTON POETS NEXT MEETING

Picton Poets meet next on Wednesday 18 October at 10.30 am at Picton Library. The writing exercise is a poem using all these words in any order: actually, cities, exist, read, loved.
The poets meet on the third Wednesday of the month, and welcome new members and visitors. For more information contact Mary Howan on 03-573 5973 or nadamary@xtra.co.nz
GOLDEN BAY LIVE POETS 

The next meeting of Golden Bay Live Poets on Thursday 19 October presents Elizabeth Smither. 

The evening kicks off at 7.30 pm with soulful music from Leigh Strange on piano before New Zealand's first woman Te Mata Poet Laureate, Elizabeth Smither, takes the stage. We've also got bush poet Roger Lusby MCing the evening, and we have a surprise guest appearance from the NZ army! (details to follow).
Elizabeth Smither has written five novels, five collections of short stories and eighteen poetry collections. She won the New Zealand Book Award for Poetry in 1990 and the Montana New Zealand Book Award for Poetry in 2000. In 2004 she was awarded an honorary DLitt from the University of Auckland for her contribution to literature and was made a Member of the New Zealand Order of Merit. She was given the Prime Minister’s Award for Literary Achievement in 2008. In 2016 she won the Sarah Broom Poetry Prize, New Zealand’s most valuable poetry award.

There will be two Open Mic sessions and everyone is welcome to attend or participate. Contact Rose at thewritingforest@gmail.com. The venue is the Mussel Inn, Onekaka, Golden Bay. Koha at the bar.

AUTHOR VISIT TO TAKAKA

Elizabeth Smith is a New Zealand poet, novelist and short story writer. She is in Golden Bay as part of the Live Poets tour, and will be at Takaka Library to share her work on Friday 20 October, 11 am – 12 noon. Koha appreciated.

AUTHOR WORKSHOPS AT RICHMOND

Award-winning authors Wendy Scott and Belinda Mellor are holding writing workshops at Garin College in Richmond over Labour weekend, from Saturday 21 October – Sunday 22 October. As well as sessions on Vivid Writing, Editing Tips, and Online Publishing, they are offering 45-minute one-on-one sessions so that writers can discuss their individual projects. 

The programme is as follows:

Saturday 21 October

Session 1 – Vivid Writing. Tutors: Belinda & Wendy. 9 am – 12 noon, with a 

15-minute tea break at 10.30 am.

Session 2 – Editing Tips. Tutor: Belinda. 12.30 – 3.30 pm, with 15-minute tea break at 2 pm.

One-on-one sessions: Three slots available with Wendy at 12.45 – 1.30 pm, 1.45 – 2.30 pm, 2.45 – 3.30 pm. One slot available with either Wendy or Belinda at 4 – 4.45 pm.

Sunday 22 October

Session 3 – Online Publishing. Tutor: Wendy. 9am – 12 noon, with a 15-minute tea break at 10.30 am. 

One-on-one sessions: Three slots available with Belinda at 9.00 – 9.45am, 

10 – 10.45 am, 11 – 11.45 am. Two slots available either Belinda or Wendy at 12.30 –1.15pm, 1.30 – 2.15pm.

Cost: $25 for one session, $35 for two sessions, or $50 for all three sessions. The optional one-on-one sessions are $45 each.

For more information and to book contact bmellor12@icloud.com
NZ BOOKSHOP DAY IN NELSON

NZ Bookshop Day will be celebrated throughout the country on Saturday 28 October. More details will follow, but activities at Nelson’s VOLUME Bookshop will include a discussion of the Booker short list, and an open game of Bookshop Bingo. 

BOOKSHOP BINGO: Fill your card by completing book-positive and bookshop-positive activities and go in the draw to win a six-month VOLUME Reading subscription. Bring your card to VOLUME by or on NZ Bookshop Day. 

Download your card (and some suggested bookshop-positive activities) here: 

https://gallery.mailchimp.com/b73ade55081e976809c69c8fe/files/ba6b49d4-3005-4276-b321-731b09d2e526/BookShopDayPoster2017.pdf
WORKSHOP FROM NELSON SUTER ARTS SOCIETY

Among the workshops being offered by the Nelson Suter Art Society during the next two months is one that might be of interest to writers:

‘Writing a Review’ – Judith Ritchie
Sunday 29 October, 1 – 3pm, McKee Gallery. 

A two-hour workshop, with time for discussion. Arts reporter Judith Ritchie provides tips for artists and art writers on how to construct and pull a review together. Learn some techniques about structure, content and capturing the reader’s interest. Also, how to write feedback on shows, concerts, exhibitions that is both constructive and makes suggestions for improvements, if needed.  Cost: $10

Spaces are limited. To book, email nsasworkshops@gmail.com or phone   02041486515. Find out more about the Nelson Suter Arts Society at: 

http://www.nsas.net.nz
POEM IN THE WINDOW
Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for October is Neon Gravitas by Orion Foote. 
The poems for the window are chosen by Carol Ercolano. Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criteria is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 
